Australian Government

Australian Building and
Construction Commission

12 May 2017

Committee Secretary

Senate Standing Committees on Education and Employment
PO Box 6100

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Committee Secretary

Correction to Question on Notice EMSQ 17-001501

| refer to Question on Notice EMSQ17-001501 arising from the Additional Senate
Estimates hearing on 2 March 2017.

In response to question “how many building code assessment agreements were
conducted in the 2016 calendar year” the answer provided was 767. This should
be amended to 472. The difference refers to the 295 agreements which were
closed with no assessment having been conducted against the Building Code 2013
following the commencement of the Code for the Tendering and Performance of
Building Work 2016 on 2 December 2016.

Yours sincerely

Nigel Hadgkiss
Commissioner
Australian Building and Construction Commission
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